
Hi everyone,  

 

It seems once again we are looking at more positive news for Manitoba. Come tomorrow, the provincial 

government will be loosening even more restrictions increasing indoor and outdoor gathering sizes, and 

allowing non-essential businesses to operate with reduced regulations. This change comes ahead of 

schedule and is in large part due to most of our willingness to vaccinate as soon as possible. For 

everyone who has vaccinated (which I know is most of you) id like to once again thank you for doing 

your part. We’ve all earned this, and hopefully, we can still salvage most of our summer traditions! 

 

For those who haven’t vaccinated, a word of caution. There is talks on both a Federal, Provincial, and 

individual business owner levels to limit and even possibly restrict certain non-essential services to those 

who refuse to vaccinate. This decision seems to be the only logical conclusion to come to as those who 

refuse to vaccinate only slow down the re-opening phase for everyone. While you may have the right to 

refuse to vaccinate, its important to remember that self-less acts will come with consequences. All the 

more reason to book your vaccinations as soon as possible, the process is quick and painless.  

 

I’m really optimistic that this truly will be the end of the tunnel, and while there never again will be a 

normal like we know before, I know in the long run the changes that will come of this will be for the 

betterment of all our public health and safety.  

 

Enjoy your weekend! 

 

Mayor Cal Huntly. 

 

 


